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[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that this Bulletin may provide an update or additional guidance to direction previously provided to you via your Underwriting Guidelines or Program Underwriting Authority document.  This Bulletin supersedes any such previous direction as of the effective date specified below and will be incorporated into your Underwriting Guidelines or Underwriting Authority document, if applicable, as future updates are issued.  If you have any questions or require clarification regarding this Bulletin, please contact your Program Manager.

Title:	 Massachusetts – Grace Period for Premium Payment

On September 25, 2018, the Massachusetts Division of Insurance (“MDI”) issued the attached Bulletin in response to the numerous gas line explosions and fires occurring on September 13, 2018 in the cities of Andover, North Andover and Lawrence within the Merrimack Valley Region of Massachusetts. Please review the Bulletin in its entirety as we have only included certain pertinent provisions below.


The MDI encourages all insurers:
· To provide prompt and immediate relief to those policyholders impacted by the disaster, including the temporary suspension of premium payments and suspension of vacancy provisions for those temporarily displaced.  The term “suspension” is not intended to mean forgiveness of the premium rather it refers to an extended grace period for the payment of premium.
· To work with policyholders with regard to the collection of premiums, including the granting of requests for reasonable payment plans. 			
Also, the MDI would not find it reasonable:
· For insurers to re-rate, cancel, non-renew, or refuse to provide insurance coverage due solely to a policyholder’s status as a victim of this incident or as an evacuee of this disaster.
· For insurers to change policyholder’s rating classifications or increase their insurance rates solely because they are victims of this incident or evacuees of this disaster.

This Bulletin only applies to the failure to pay premiums directly as a result of the disaster noted above.  If a policy is to be cancelled or non-renewed for any other allowable reason, the cancellation or non-renewal may be made pursuant to statutory notice requirements. 
The guidance provided by this Bulletin applies to admitted and non-admitted carriers.
As our authorized Program Administrators, you are required to comply with all of these insurer requirements on our behalf.
If we learn of subsequent updates or additional information from the MDI, we will advise you accordingly.
If you have any questions or require additional support please contact your Program Manager.  
Thank you.

The information and other material contained herein is proprietary to AIG Programs and intended for internal use only.  Unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, copying or other use of this information and material without the express written permission of AIG Programs is strictly prohibited.
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